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	Watchfield Parish Council




Adrian Duffield,
Planning Department,

Vale of White Horse District Council,

Abbey House,

Abbey House,

Abingdon,
OX14 3JE
March 11th 2015

Dear Mr Duffield,

FORMAL COMPLAINT regarding the handling of information pertaining to P12/V2283/O and the presention to the Planning Committee

As you will be aware, the above planning application was submitted seeking permission for 100 houses, a 50 bed extra care facility and 17 bed learning disabled facilities. Permission was granted based on the recommendation of the Planning Officer, Mark Doodes (see Appendix A), which relied greatly on the provision of the care facilities and concomitant employment generated.

The developers cited correspondence with the Oxfordshire County Council Care Commissioners to prove the need for the care facilities at this site (see appendix B pages 70-1).However, Nigel Holmes, the Commissioning Manager for OCC, states in the email at Appendix C that this pre-application advice was based on misinformation and that his reply to the actual planning application outlined his non-support for extra care facilities in this location. Considering the Planning Officer cited the need for this facility as a major part of his recommendation, why did the Care Commissioner’s comments not form any part of the report or any documentation on the website? Your office confirms that Oxfordshire One Voice response was not presented (Appendix D) for the Outline application where the principle of the need for facilities on this site was established.
Watchfield Parish Council would like to lodge a formal complaint that insufficient care was taken in preparation of this application and its presentation to Planning Committee in that the view of the Care Commissioning Manager at OCC was not sought OR, if sought, was not presented in the report, supporting documentation or to the Planning Committee. The Council would also like to know the basis on which the decision was reached, given the apparent lack of support from OCC.
We look forward to your response.
Kind regards,

Claire Arnold

Clerk to Watchfield Parish Council
All correspondence should be addressed to the Clerk
Chairman

Sue Nodder – 11 Oxford Square – Watchfield – Oxon – SN6 8TB
Tel: 01793 780329 – e-mail francisandsue2004@yahoo.co.uk
Clerk
Claire Arnold - Watchfield Village Hall – Chapel Hill – Watchfield – Oxon – SN6 8TA
Tel: 01793 784874 – e-mail watchfieldclerk@hotmail.co.uk
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